
Puszczykowo, Sept. 1st, 2000

Resolution of the International Commission of the Later Prehistory 

of Northeastern Africa

We, the participants of the International Symposium at Puszczykowo August 29th to

September 2nd , 2000, wish to express our deep gratitude to Lech Krzyzaniak and Michal 
Kobusiewicz for the initiative to organize this marvellous meeting. It is the sixth in a long 
row of conferences which have become classical in the field of Northeastern African 
archaeology. The first one was in 1980, twenty years ago.

We can now safely conclude that the cultural markers of Poznan symposium are the 
following: - the programme is very comprehensive; - they are extremely well organized 
with a helpful and efficient staff, - they are located in a beautiful setting with an 
atmosphere of warm and friendly Polish hospitality; - the evening with mead and bonfire 
is a special marker, this time emphasized by exiting Sudanese rhythms; We hope sincerely 
that the papers presented during this week will be published and that the Poznan series can 
continue. Many thanks to all of you who taken part in the running of this conference 
including the director and the staff of this nice hotel. We look forward to come back!


